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CALENDAR 
 
Stated Meeting is the 2

nd
 Thursday of every month, beginning 

at 7:00pm with a dinner beforehand, starting around 6:00. 

Please be sure to call the Lodge to reserve a seat for dinner 

if you plan to attend. 

 

Hall Board Meetings at 6:30pm with the Master, Sr. Warden,  

Jr. Warden, Secretary, Hall board President, and Treasurer. 

Please remember that these are open to all Lodge Members. 
 
 

Penrhyn Gold Hill Lodge #32 
F.&A.M. 

THIS MONTH IN MASONIC 

HISTORY 

 

3-Mar On this date in 1753, George Washington 
received his Fellow Craft degree in 
Fredericksburg Lodge in Virginia 

5-Mar On this date in 1792, the Grand Lodge of 
Massachusetts was organized 

6-Mar 
On this date in 1775, several black men, 
including one named Prince Hall, were 

initiated into Freemasonry in Boston. This 
marked the beginning of what became a 
huge movement or organization in the 
United States known as Prince Hall 
Masonry, composed mainly of African 

Americans. 

9-Mar On this date in 1822, a national Masonic 
Congress was held in Washington DC, in 

the U.S. Capitol building 

17-Mar On this date in 1856, the Grand Lodge of 
Kansas was formed 

  

On this date in 1848, the Prince Hall 
Grand Lodge of Washington DC was 

established 

18-Mar On this date in 1902, the Tall Cedars of 
Lebanon was incorporated, in Trenton, 

New Jersey. 

23-Mar On this date in 1887, Sir Arthur Conan 
Doyle received his 3rd degree. 

25-Mar On this date in 1882, the Grand Lodge of 
Arizona was organized 

  

On this date in 1902, Sir Winston Churchill 
received his 3rd degree in Studholme 

Lodge #1591, London 

  Officers for 2012 

 

 
Master 

(916) 337-6753 

Edward Davis (Claudia) 

edhd1200@yahoo.com 

Senior Warden 

(916) 722-4819 

Peter A. Ackeret (Paula) 

ackeret@mac.com 

Junior Warden 

(916) 797-0889 

Tom McCarthy (Katherine) 

tom@goldenspurdrive.com 

Treasurer 

(916) 390-6321 

Bill Pinkerton (Marla) 

bill.pinkerton@comcast.net 

Secretary 

(916) 782-1757 

Tom Krummell, PM (Marcia) 

tomcat5@tomsvw.com 

Chaplain 

(916) 543-5254 

Ollie Guinn (Jean) 

heroe76@aol.com 

Senior Deacon 

(916) 203-6698 

Matt Ackeret, PM (Crystal) 

Matt_pgh32@yahoo.com 

Junior Deacon 

(916) 865-8607 

Barton T. “Bart” Copeland 

bcopeland0@gmail.com 

Marshal 

(916) 276-5019 

Richard M. “Rick” Schafer (Diane) 

rickmschafer@gmail.com 

Senior Steward 

(916) 408-4075 

Daryl Lukas (Jody) 

dlukas@kw.com 

Junior Steward 

(916) 210-6744 

Edward Watters (Corrie) 

ewatters@nightpool.net 

Tiler 

(916) 412-5514 

Fred Flint-Montero, PM (Beth) 

fflintm@yahoo.com 

Officers Coach 

(916) 434-9139 

Allen Cuenca, PM (Jocelyn) 

allencuenca@sbcglobal.net 

Inspector (406th MD)   

(916) 719-4370                        

Will Parker, PM 

wmjilad56@msn.com 



FROM THE EAST 

 

 

Hello Brethren, 

 

Our stated meeting for February was a 

busy one, with two new applications to 

receive the degrees of Masonry in our 

Lodge. It was also good to see Bro. 

Barrigan with us again after serving in the 

Army for three years! Welcome back to the 

Lodge! 

The DeReimer Assembly of the Rainbow 

for girls put together another great dinner 

for us. If you haven’t been here for dinner 

yet, you really are missing something! 

Bro. Ollie Guinn was installed as our 

Chaplain for the ensuing year, and my 

thanks goes to him for filling in. 

I have a couple of visitations planned for 

this year, and you will hear more about 

them as we progress. 

 

~Ed Davis, Master~ 

 

 

FROM THE SOUTH 

 

“Masonry disbelieves no truth 

and instead reverences all the great 

teachers of morality.  It is beyond our 

purpose to decide among conflicting 

claims that beset the followers of 

Moses, Confucius, Zoroaster, Jesus, 

Buddha, Mohammed, and others. We 

do reject any attempt to lower or 

degrade the Deity, or to deny man’s 

glorious destiny or to countenance 

immorality or to evade the duties our 

Fraternity enjoins upon its members. 

 

Henry C. Clausen, 33°.  Clausen’s 

Commentaries on ‘Morals and 

Dogma’. 

 

~Tom McCarthy, Junior Warden~ 

 

From the Editor 

� Are you tired of 

only seeing the 

Trestleboard in   

Black & White? 

 

� Do you want to have it days before 

the mail arrives? 

 

� Ever wish you could have clickable 

links right in the text of the articles? 

 

� Are you looking for a way to read it 

on the go, on your Kindle, Tablet, or 

I-Phone? 

 

 

Why not get our monthly 

Trestleboard delivered to your 

email? Just send an email to 

marc.nocerino@gmail.com and I’ll 

add you to our list of brethren that 

receive the electronic version in PDF 

format. 

 

And don’t forget to check out our 

official website, where you can find 

back-issues of the Trestleboard, at: 

 
 

www.mastermason.com/PGH32 



Worthy Matron 
Corrie Schroder                         
(916) 201- 4909                           
bwitch@psyber.com                                              

Penrhyn Chapter No. 159 
Penrhyn Masonic Temple 
2nd Tuesday, at 7:30 PM 

Worthy Patron 
Steve Schroder 
(530) 637-5214 

steven_schroder@heald.edu     

Newsletter for March, 2012 
 

Dear Sisters and Brothers:  I want to thank everyone who attended our meeting, our members and visitors. We always have more fun when we have 
side-liners. Our Worthy Patron did an excellent job at re-obligating our Chapter. Those who wish to have their proficiency test, please contact the 
Worthy Patron before or after the meetings. Those who did not attend missed out on refreshments provided by Sister Pat Sebring. Instead of celebrating 
Valentine’s Day, Sister Pat decided to change it up and had a Mardi Gras theme evening. We also informally closed the Bible after opening and had our 
refreshments, then continued the meeting. I received so many positive comments about having refreshments midway through our meeting, that we will 
do it at least once if not more this year. Thank you Sister Pat for the idea. 

We continued our discussion regarding the two options brought before the Chapter in February, but this time with the “numbers” Brother Dave 
Jopson calculated for us. To refresh everyone’s memory the two options were: 1) Keep the dues at $20.00 plus the per capita or 2) Decrease the dues 
(amount to be decided) plus the per capita. We decided to go with option 1. 

I am mailing the proposed changes to the membership the week of February 20th, along with the budget we passed and the “numbers” Brother 
Dave Jopson prepared. We vote on the change at our March meeting. 

As I stated before, and stating again, when we change our by-laws, PLEASE communicate with the Secretary and Worthy Matron. We do not 
want to lose ANY of our members because of their inability to pay the increase dues and assessments. There are other options available besides 
demitting. Also, the change takes place for next year dues 2013. 

Also, we have already started preparing for Friendship Night on April 10th. Please RSVP to Alice Epperson or myself. We will be serving 
Saffron Chicken, Rice, Salad, and Dessert for $10.00. In order to make sure everyone gets a piece of chicken, we do need RSVPs. 

Our Chapter is very fortunate to have Sister Lorene Owens, who has wonderful stories about the history and members of our Chapter. For the 
past three months, we have been enjoying “Story-Time with Lorene.” For our March meeting, Sister Lorene has asked the members and visitors to 
prepare questions for her to answer. So anything you have been curious about regarding Penrhyn Chapter, come and ask Sister Lorene. 

Sister Mani Holcomb will be providing our refreshments. Please wear green.  
Star Love, Corrie Schroder, Worthy Matron 

 

CIRCLE OF CONCERN: Please Contact Sister Mani Holcomb, if you know of someone who needs a Card  (916) 363-4570 
IMPORTANT DATES:   March 13, 2012 @ 7:30pm – Meeting Night – Wear Green; 

            March 27, 2012 @ 7pm – Merri-Hearts – ALL Members are welcome 
FUTURE DATES:    April 10, 2012 – Penrhyn’s Friendship Night, Dinner 6:30pm Cost $10.00, meeting 7:30pm 

     June 12, 2012 – Official Visit of the Deputy Grand Matron Waynette Trovato 
                             June 24, 2012 – Official Visit of the Grand Family 
                             July 21, 2012 – Reception for Tina Spriggs, Grand Organist at the Elk’s Lodge in Auburn, California 
March Birthdays:  4 – Robbie Lee Mallery; 10 – Carolyn Breckenridge Victor; 18 – Connie Walker; 19 – Lorene Owen; 27 – Scott Warren; 31 Corrie 
Schroder. 
March Anniversaries:  17 – June & Nick Zeri; 25 – Terry & James Chamber. 
Information Update:  Phone number correction for John Bolen:  916-265-3142. 
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Penrhyn Gold Hill Lodge #32 and Penrhyn Chapter #159, O.E.S.

Printed by Calendar Creator for Windows on 2/19/2012

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wedn esd ay Thursday Friday Saturday

1

6:30 PM Penrhyn Hall 
Board monthly meeting

2 3

4 5 6 7 8

7:30 PM Penrhyn Gold 
Hill stated meeting

9 10

11 12

7:30 PM Delta Chapter,
Royal Arch Masons, 
stated meeting; dinner 
before meeting at 6:30

13

7:30 PM Penrhyn 
Chapter No. 159, 
O.E.S. stated meeting

14 15 16 17

St. Patrick's Day

18 19

7:30 PM Auburn 
Commandery stated 
meeting, dinner before 
meeting at 6:30

20

6:00 PM Scottish Rite, 
stated meeting, dinner 
following at 7:00 PM, 
6151 H St, Sacramento

21 22 23 24

25 26 27

7:00 PM OES 
Merri-Hearts 
meeting--all members 
welcome!

28

7:00 PM MOA, Eureka 
16; subject:  1st section
of 2nd Degree

29 30 31
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Tom
Cross-Out

Tom
Typewritten text
No dinner in
March.

Tom
Typewritten text
Setting Maul
Dinner at Scottish
Rite honoring
MW Frank Loui,
6 PM.


